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CIRCULAR 

Sub : Ban of Mobile Phones inside RGCET Campus – Reg. 

**** 

It has been observed that the students are frequently using their mobile phone even during class 

hours and a heavy mobile phone usage especially in playing battle games is observed outside the 

class hours within the college campus. The specific purpose of allowing mobile is to ensure that 

the students can undertake online learning which will be useful for enhancing their academic 

knowledge and placement examination practice.  From the observation by the department faculty 

members and other staff members, the students are misusing the permission, which was given for 

the purpose of communicating to their parents of their whereabout to ensure students safety and 

e-learning purpose only. In view of the above, it has been decided to ban the use of mobiles from 

the forenoon of 9 May 2022 onwards. All the students are advised to refrain from carrying their 

mobiles to the College.  However, students (especially girl students) who would like to carry their 

mobile for the purpose of contacting their parents during break times or after college hours will be 

permitted to carry a basic phone with a minimal storage (preferably 4 MB to 16 MB) which is just 

enough for saving phone number and contacts without camera and internet facilities.  Any 

violation will attract punitive action as recommended by the Institute Disciplinary Action 

Committee. 

 

PRINCIPAL 

 

Copy to:  

1. All concerned 

2. Digital Copy to the Website incharge to host in college website 

3. The File 


